
 

March 12, 2013 

 

REVISED 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Revised Fiscal Note for SB 69 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following revised fiscal note concerning SB 69 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under SB 69, the date that a licensed vehicle dealer or manufacturer is required to 

provide proof that they have paid at least the first half of their personal property taxes when 

applying for vehicle registration would be moved from June 21 to May 10; the fee for a duplicate 

registration receipt would be increased from $0.50 to $1.00; and the weight limit on trucks which 

may apply for amateur radio operator license plates would be increased from 16,000 to 20,000 

pounds.  The bill would also delete outdated language which requires the completion of a form 

for the registration of antique vehicles for taxation purposes; and a list of fees already mentioned 

elsewhere in statute.  Finally, the bill would delete the requirement that vehicle dealers purchase 

multiple sets of sixty-day temporary registration permits; and the requirement that dealers mail a 

copy of the completed permit to the Division of Motor Vehicles. 

 

 Originally, the Department of Revenue indicated that the passage of SB 69 would result 

in some additional programming costs, but has since determined that no programming costs 

would be necessary.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue  


